Hull Board of Selectmen

Minutes

August 26, 2008

The meeting of the Hull Board of Selectmen was called to order at 7:31 pm on Tuesday evening, August 26, 2008 at the Hull Municipal Building, 253 Atlantic Avenue, Hull, Massachusetts 

Present: Joan Meschino, Chairman; Christopher Olivieri, Vice Chairman; Domenico Sestito, Clerk. John Reilly (8:41 pm); and Dennis Blackall, Members. Also present were: Philip Lemnios, Town Manager, and James Lampke, Town Counsel.

MINUTES

Moved-Oliveiri:
To accept the minutes of June 10, and June 17, 2008 as presented

Second-Blackall

Vote: Unanimous in favor

Moved-Blackall:
To sign the document for the State Primary of September 16, 2008

Second-Olivieri

Vote: Unanimous in favor

7:30 pm – Sustainable Transportation Committee

Following a discussion relaying information to the board on State projects, on various aspects of transportation, Judeth van Hamm spoke about her ideas such as having neighborhood friendly streets, bike paths and bike racks, bus shelters, possible electric trolleys, and increased boat service locations.  The Chairman thanked the members for their report.

Moved-Blackall:
To reappoint Judeth van Hamm, Nancy Kramer, and Kimberly LaLama to the Sustainable transportation committee for a term to expire in 2009

Second-Olivieri

Vote: Unanimous in favor

Moved – Blackall:
To appoint David Boucher to the Sustainable Transportation Committee for a term to expire in 2009

Second - Olivieri

Vote: Unanimous in favor

7:50 pm – Weir River Estuary Park Committee

Following a report on the work and accomplishments of the Weir River Estuary Park Committee the board addressed re-appointments

Moved-Oliveri:
To reappoint Judeth Van Hamm, Scott Plympton, and Courtney Mullen for a term to expire in 2009

Second-Blackall

Vote: Unanimous in favor
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Moved-Oliieri:
To reappoint Lawry Reid and David Clinton, as Associate embers of the Weir river estuary Committee for a term to expire in 2009

Second – Blackall

Vote: Unanimous in favor

Moved-Blackall:
To appoint David Boucher to the Weir River Estuary Committee for a term to expire in 2009

Second – Olivieri

Vote: Unanimous in favor

The Board recessed at 8:30 pm and returned to open session at 8:40 pm

8:15 pm – The C Note, LLC dba C Note – re: Pledge of License
Moved – Sestito:
To approve the request of C Note to pledge its license

Second – Blackall

Vote: Unanimous in favor

8:30 pm – David Clinton – re: Appointment to Parking Study Committee

David Clinton, a Member of the Advisory Board, Cultural Council, and Associate Member of the Weir River Estuary Park Committee, expressed his thoughts on the parking problems.  Reilly commented that neighbors seem to find ways of handling problems in their own areas.  A previous decision not to appoint members at this time resulted in tabling the matter.

TOWN COUNCIL


Town Counsel said he has prepared the deed for the Bourakis property on A Street for the agreed land swap and requested it be signed.

Moved-Blackall: In accordance with the vote of the May 5, 6 and 12, 2008 Annual Town Meeting under Article 18: as follows: - To discontinue that portion of A Street marked as “Discontinued Parcel” on a plan entitled “Discontinuance Plan Portion of A Street, Hull, Mass.” prepared by Merrill Associates, Inc. dated the 21st day of December, 2007; and 2. To convey said Discontinued Parcel to Peter H. Bourikas and Susan C. Bourikas in exchange for the Beach Parcel across from 183 Beach Avenue and in consideration of the Agreement between the parties dated August 26, 2008; and 3. To accept the conveyance to the Town of the Beach Parcel across from 183 Beach Avenue in exchange for the discontinued Parcel shown on said plan and in consideration of the Agreement between the parties dated August 26, 2008; and 4. The Chairman of the Board and/or Town Manager are authorized to execute any and all documents and take any and all actions necessary to effectuate this vote

Second-Olivieri

Vote: Unanimous in favor
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OLD BUSINESS

Hull High School Parking Plan


Based upon the information that the Hull High School Principal and a letter from Police Captain Robert C. Sawtelle, who confirmed the Principal is in complete agreement to the parking plan at the High School the following vote was taken:

Moved-Reilly:
That the new parking plan is to take effect on September 2, 2008 and to adopt and approve the parking plan.

Second-Blackall

Vote: Unanimous in favor

NEW BUSINESS

Unanimously approved the Memorial Tree Planting Program – Olivieri spoke about the program for sponsoring a shade tree, dedicated to the memory of a loved one, to commemorate a birth, graduation, anniversary, gift to the town,, or for similar purposes, engraved on a bronze plaque at a cost of $595.00 that also includes care and maintenance.  The trees would be planted on Nantasket Avenue from the Veterans Memorial toward XYZ Streets.  He added that the information is on the Web site and in the newspaper, on a motion by Blackall, seconded by Sestito.

Boston Globe Article – Members of the Board, Town Manager, Town Counsel and every other person in the room were extremely upset with the Boston Globe for printing a poorly researched article on cancer statistics.  Its claim that Hull has an elevated cancer rate was vocally disputed by the Board Members and Town Manager, the latter being assigned to call the proper authorities on the statistics and the Boston Globe on its irresponsibility.

Moved-Reilly:

To not advertise in the Boston globe unless absolutely required 

Second-Blackall

Vote: Four ayes; one nay (Sestito)

Moved-Reilly:
To authorize the town manager to write a letter expressing our displeasure and to demand an retraction

Second-Olivieri

Vote: Unanimous in favor

Press Release (Domenico Sestito) – It was agreed that the Town Manager would issue a press release on the above subject matter

CORRESPONDENCE

Unanimously approved the re-appointment of Alison Leonard, Barbara LaHage, and Christine Abbate to the Cultural Council for a term to expire in 2011, on a motion by Reilly, seconded by Olivieri.
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Unanimously approved the re-appointment of Nancy Kramer to the South Shore Recycling Co-op, on a motion by Reilly, seconded by Blackall.

Tabled to September 9, a petition to place stop signs on Kingsley Road at Kenberma and Revere Streets, is to be discussed at a later meeting in regard to the need of a study.

LICENSES

Unanimously approved the request from Johnnie Harrison, Manager of the Ocean Club to extend the entertainment license on September 27, 2008 one-half hour for a strumming guitarist from 6:00 pm to 7:00 pm, on a motion by Sestito, seconded by Meschino.

Unanimously approved a parking lot license to Viktorya Won on property 163 Nantasket Avenue for 32 cars, on a motion by Reilly, seconded by Blackall.

Unanimously approved the request of Town Counsel to authorize permission to Tom Carmody to replace stairs on the bluff and authorize the chairman of the Board of Selectmen to sign the Grant of License and License agreement, on a motion by Reilly, seconded by Olivieri.

Moved-Blackall:
To go into executive session relative to disposition of real property and not to return to open session

Second-Olivieri

Roll Call Vote: Aye, Blackall, aye, Olivieri; aye, Meschino; aye, Sestito; aye, Reilly


The Board moved into executive session at 10:30 pm and thereafter adjourned.

.April 7, 2009
Approved

